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· Financial crisis at the General Secretariat:  Situation of the Regular Fund
The Permanent Council began its consideration of the financial situation of the OAS, in particular as it pertained to the Regular Fund, taking into consideration the message sent by the Secretary General to the Chair of the Permanent Council (CP/INF.5024/04).

The Assistant Secretary for Management reported on the present situation of the Regular Fund, the financial crisis, and possible alternative sources of funding to alleviate the lack of cash in the short term and prevent operational paralysis at the Organization.  Similarly, the officer in charge of the Inter-American Agency for Cooperation and Development (IACD) reported on the resources of FEMCIDI and on the effects the use of available FEMCIDI funds as a source of funding would have.  The delegations of The Bahamas, Belize, Canada, Chile, Colombia, Costa Rica, El Salvador, Jamaica, Nicaragua, Mexico, Panama, Paraguay, Saint Lucia, Saint Vincent and the Grenadines, Saint Kitts and Nevis, and the United States took the floor and expressed their deep concern over the situation caused by a lack of timely quota payments to the Regular Fund.

As for the draft resolution contained in document CP/doc.3911/04, several delegations indicated their disagreement and requested additional information before proceeding to consult with their capitals.  They also indicated that a more in-depth analysis at the level of the Committee on Administrative and Budgetary Affairs (CAAP) would be necessary. 

The Council decided to refer the topic to the CAAP for consideration and to resume its own consideration of the matter at an upcoming Council meeting.

· Elections in Canada
The Council congratulated the Permanent Mission of Canada on the elections held in that country on June 27.  It also congratulated the people and Government of Canada on celebrating the 137th anniversary of their independence, on July 1, 2004.

· Farewell
The Permanent Council paid a farewell tribute to Ambassador Margarita Escobar, Permanent Representative of El Salvador.

· Condolences

The Permanent Council observed with a moment of silence the passing of the former President of Suriname, Dr. Lachmipersad Frederic Ramdat Missier, who served as President from 1982 to 1988 and died on June 25, 2004.

The Permanent Council also observed with a moment of silence the passing of Sir George Frederick Lawrence Charles, first Chief Minister of Saint Lucia, who died on June 25, 2004.[image: image2.wmf]PERMANENT COUNCIL
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�.	Statements and observations made by the delegations are provided in the minutes of the meeting, CP/ACTA 1430/04.
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